For Sue, Debra and Gene—rough draft of history program invitation:

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

I realize it is highly unusual and probably not good business form to send the same letter to three individuals, but given the nature of the request I hope you will understand why I am choosing to do it this way.

Gulf Coast Archive and Museum is working on a series of history programs which we want to present to the community in an effort to educate, as well as entertain, both new and old generations.  Without our history we are nothing and if we are nothing then we have no future. People like you can help see to it that we have both, indisputably intact.

What we are proposing for our next program is more of a political angle on our history. As individuals who have been around in this community and involved in politics on various levels for many years in Houston and Texas, we would like to submit this idea to the three of you and ask that you consider the task of being the presenters of our next program.  In light of the last election and subsequent actions around the community, city, state and US, we feel this would be a most logical and informative next step for the community. The ideal situation would be to put you in touch with each other and allow you to take the bull by the horns so-to-speak and put together your own forum, which is most comfortable for you.  

I don’t know if you are familiar with the program put together by SLAGH [Stonewall Law Association of Greater Houston] with Ray Hill, Phyllis Frye and Aaron Coleman but it was very informative and at the same time in a very relaxed atmosphere. Each spoke individually, then there was a short break or intermission then they all sort of informally chatted and shared a short story, which was appropriate to the topic.  This was followed by a brief question/answer session with the audience.  Everyone seemed to come away with a feeling of having not only been educated but also having been entertained—more of a family living room than a stuffy forum.  We would like to try to continue this general feeling with the series while at the same time giving license to the presenters to make it their ‘personal show’ for the community. We used Theatre Suburbia on West 43rd for this presentation which added to the relaxed atmosphere. We hope to continue to use this location in the future. It seats about 100 people in the small stage arena and has a snack bar availability as well.

Our target for presenting this program is February 2003. We are not sure if you would feel this is a realistic goal, so it could be done at a later time. Scheduling would, of course, have to be agreed upon by all involved.  If you are interested and feel this is something you could do together, please let me know and we will start the ball rolling in that direction. I am very excited about this prospect and feel a presentation by the three of you would be a tremendous asset to the community-at-large.  It would not only give some of us the opportunity to see old friends but would also give many a chance to make new and valuable ones.

I look forward to hearing from each of you.

